

CONGRATULATORY MESSAGE ON CUBA'S 60TH ANNIVERSARY OF LIBERATION DAY ON 1ST JANUARY 2020

FROM:

H.E. HON. UHURU KENYATTA, C.G.H

PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF KENYA

NAIROBI

TO:

H.E MIGUEL DIAZ-CANEL BERMUDEZ

PRESIDENT OF CUBA

HAVANA

ON BEHALF OF THE GOVERNMENT AND THE PEOPLE OF KENYA AND MY OWN BEHALF, I WISH TO EXTEND FRATERNAL GREETINGS AND CONGRATULATIONS TO YOUR EXCELLENCY AND THROUGH YOU TO THE GOVERNMENT AND THE PEOPLE OF CUBA ON THE AUSPICIOUS OCCASION OF THE CELEBRATION OF "THE TRIUMPH OF THE REVOLUTION".

AS WE JOIN YOU IN COMMEMORATING THIS SPECIAL DAY, I AM PLEASED TO ACKNOWLEDGE THE WARM AND CORDIAL RELATIONS THAT EXIST BETWEEN OUR TWO COUNTRIES EXEMPLIFIED BY OUR MUTUAL COOPERATION IN VARIOUS SECTORS INCLUDING HEALTH, AGRICULTURE AND FISHERIES, CULTURAL EXCHANGE, SPORTS AMONG OTHERS.

YOUR EXCELLENCY, I AM DEEPLY GRATEFUL FOR YOUR GOVERNMENT'S PARTICIPATION IN THE 9TH ACP SUMMIT THROUGH THE VICE PRESIDENT H.E INES MARIA CHAPMAN WAUGH WITH WHOM I HAD THE PLEASURE TO MEET. THIS IS A DEMONSTRATION OF OUR COMMON INTEREST AND COMMITMENT TO DEEPEN OUR RELATIONS. I ASSURE YOU OF MY DEDICATION TO WORK CLOSELY WITH YOU AND OTHER PARTNERS TO CHAMPION AND DRIVE THE AGENDA FOR AN EQUITABLE AND MORE INCLUSIVE WORLD.

I WISH TO FURTHER REAFFIRM KENYA'S COMMITMENT TO STRENGTHEN AREAS OF COOPERATION BOTH AT BILATERAL AND MULTILATERAL LEVELS FOR THE BENEFIT OUR PEOPLES AND MANKIND.

EXCELLENCY, PLEASE, ACCEPT MY BEST WISHES FOR THE NEW YEAR AND CONTINUED PROSPERITY FOR THE PEOPLE OF CUBA.

DECEMBER, 2019